Mr. D. Hade,

Dear Mr. Wade,

Thank you for your letter of June 2nd. I am very grateful for your kind offer of help and I sincerely hope you will succeed in getting new members. I enclose herewith 50 membership forms which I hope will produce results.

Your application for membership has been accepted and I shall swait the subscription of 2/6 in due course. When you get new members you can forward the application for membership form and subscription fee together as this saves time. Do you think there is a possibility of founding a branch in Chatham? If you can get twenty new members, it should be possible to have a branch. Trusting to hear from you again.

Yours sincerely,

J. O. Barry-Walsh, Organising Secretary.